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It was a busy fall at NHS but we have now settled into a comfortable routine. We have a number 

of clubs that are up and running and it’s been great to see students getting involved. E-sports 

just attended their first tournament, the Board Game Club meets on Tuesdays after school, 

SAGA (Sexuality and Gender Alliance) has had a few lunch meetings, and the Yearbook 

Committee is well underway to publishing the first NHS yearbook. The school hosted a couple 

of volleyball tournaments and players really enjoyed the season. 

 

Deep learning remains a priority at NHS and it has been exciting to see the Grade 9’s develop 

their interdisciplinary programming. Students met with experts in the film industry to develop and 

refine their skills and products and it’s so encouraging to see them engage in learning in a 

whole new way. Grade 12 Project Management Class is also developing learning partnerships 

and students have been working with business owners in the community. These authentic 

experiences are so valuable! 

 

Our Digital Learning Lab is now fully functional! All the hardware has arrived - iMacs, Macbooks, 

ipads, cameras - and the sound booth has been completely outfitted as well. Students really 

seem to be enjoying the new Interactive Digital Media classes along with Photography and the 

Film and Broadcast course. 

 

Kimberley Funk 

 

 

 


